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CONSTRUCTION REPORT  
DATE: May 8, 2012 

 

PROJECT:  Independence Park Main Library 

REPORTED BY: Stephen P. Jackson, The Library Design Collaborative 

 
OBSERVATIONS: 

1) The subsurface drainage system is complete from the existing 72” pipe to catch 

basin A-15.  

2) Conduits for the building telephone, cable, and internet services have been installed 

from Independence Boulevard and the backfilling is complete. 

3) The concrete foundation (pile caps, grade beams and pedestals) are continuing to 

be installed. 

4) Structural steel erection has proceeded eastward to column line A08. 

5) The monthly Owner’s Meeting was held April 26th. 

 
UPCOMING WORK: 

1) Continue the installation of the concrete foundation.  The concrete foundation work 

is anticipated to be complete mid-May. 

2) Continue erecting the structural steel.  Completion is anticipated to be August 2012. 

3) Metal floor-decking from column A01-A08 should start the week of May 14th. 

 
ATTACHMENTS: 

1) Two (2) pages of photographs from the site. 

 






